PSTIF

From: MO PSTIF <pstif=sprintmail.com@mail225.atl121.mcsv.net> on behalf of MO PSTIF

<pstif@sprintmail.com>

Sent: Friday, February 05, 2016 2:59 PM

To: =?utf-8?Q??=

Subject: Draft PSTIF Guidance on Costs Incurred during UST Closures

Latest Leads on Missouri Tank Site Cleanups...

Is this email not displaying correctly?
View it in your browser.



A newsletter for environmental professionals to keep you posted on developments of interest

Draft PSTIF Guidance on Costs Incurred during UST Closures

UST closures present a unique challenge for consultants and the PSTIF, as it is often difficult to distinguish "cleanup costs" from costs normally incurred during in-place closure or removal of the UST system. The PSTIF can only pay for "cleanup costs" – not costs of the closure itself.

Shortly after DNR's publication of its "Tanks RBCA Guidance" in 2004, a webinar was held for consultants to discuss this issue. DNR and PSTIF staff encouraged consultants to do some planning before embarking on the closure – i.e., Decide what cleanup standards apply to the site, based on land use, whether there is a likely risk to drinking water, etc. Consultants were encouraged to collect a "landfill pre-qualification sample" to determine whether impact above DTLs exists; many have since

FORWARD

Forward this to a Friend



QUESTIONS?

For questions about these or other PSTIF-related issues, call 573-522-2352, or email us at pstif@sprintmail.com made this a standard operating practice to assure subsequent consulting fees and lab costs were eligible for PSTIF reimbursement.

We have continued to encourage this approach over the last twelve years. However, we have not always been perfectly clear and consistent in communicating what costs we will reimburse, or perhaps even in our review of invoices after costs were incurred.

In recent months, we've received related inquiries regarding what costs are reimbursable when tanks are emptied and/or closed in place.

We have recently completed a thorough internal review of these issues, with the goal of producing a document that clearly explains what is reimbursable; the attached draft guidance is the result. It does not reflect any major policy changes; rather, it purposely references the Board's longstanding regulations and attempts to improve clarity and consistency on what the PSTIF can legally pay for.

We invite your careful review and feedback by February 26. Please email comments to pstif@sprintmail.com

Thank you,

Carol R. Eighmey
Executive Director
MO Petroleum Storage Tank Insurance Fund
573-522-2352

Visit our web site at www.pstif.org

CONTACT

Missouri Petroleum Storage Tank Insurance Fund PO Box 104116 Jefferson City, MO 65110

Add us to your address book

forward to a friend

Copyright © 2016 Missouri Petroleum Storage Tank Insurance Fund, All rights reserved.

You are receiving this email because you are on our list of environmental consultants who do petroleum tank site cleanups in Missouri.

Our mailing address is:

MailChimp.

Missouri Petroleum Storage Tank Insurance Func PO Box 104116 Jefferson City, MO 65110

Add us to your address book

 $\underline{unsubscribe\ from\ this\ list}\ |\ \underline{update\ subscription\ preferences}\ |\ \underline{view\ email\ in\ browser}$